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Marco’s Pizza / GCS Credit Union Armed Robbery – UPDATE 

 

 

Collinsville Police Department investigators, in cooperation with the Federal Bureau of 

Investigations (FBI), successfully identified an individual responsible for the armed robberies 

that took place at Marco’s Pizza and GCS Credit Union in Collinsville, on March 28, 2019 and 

March 30, 2019 respectively.  

 

Pursuant to the investigation, the following individual was taken into custody: 

 

Larry J. Rhines 

Black Male 22 yrs of age 

Collinsville, IL 

 

Charges on Rhines have been filed in Federal Court. 

 

The Collinsville Police Department expresses its gratitude to the FBI and the several other law 

enforcement agencies in both Illinois and Missouri, who, through a collaborative effort, helped to 

bring these cases to a successful conclusion.  

 

All persons are considered innocent until proven guilty in court. 

 

Investigation is continuing. 
 


